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SUBJECT:
General Index Runs on Buyers

YOU MUST DO A GENERAL INDEX RUN ON BUYERS. THIS SUPERSEDES THE PREVIOUS PROCEDURE SET FORTH BELOW.
OLD PROCEDURE – DO NOT FOLLOW

You are not required to do a General Index run on the buyers in sale transactions where the conditions set forth below are met. Running GI’s on buyers is still the preferred practice, but you can stop doing it if it helps you to meet competitive pressure or to increase efficiency.

Our Production Centers do not necessarily need to change what they are presently doing. Adopting this practice in a Production Center should be done in consultation with the affected County Managers, but I want to make you aware of the option in case you receive requests to adopt this practice or you believe it will increase the efficiency of your operation.

It is not necessary to run the General Index on the buyer, for either the buyer’s policy or the purchase-money lender’s policy, if the following three conditions are met:

1. The transaction is for the sale of one-to-four family residential property, and

2. The purchase money deed of trust from the buyer to the lender is recorded simultaneously with the deed to the buyer, and

3. The financing is only for purchase money and normal closing costs.

(NOTE: You may treat a buyer’s equity loan, recorded simultaneously with the purchase, as a purchase money loan.)

NOTE:

1. Where this practice has been adopted, starters are not reliable for General Index purposes, so you need to run the General Index on all owners shown in a starter. Of course, you also need a GI run on anyone else appearing in the chain of title subsequent to the starter.

2. Always run the GI on the borrower in a refinance transaction.
